
From: Michael Wright [mailto:michael@ieu.asn.au]  

Sent: Thursday, 30 August 2018 12:41 PM 
To: Chambers - Hatcher VP 

Cc: Sophie Margaret Whish; Michal Roucek; Paula Thomson; Canning, Cherie; 'Simon Spence'; 
'john.gunn@ccsa.org.au'; adam.dansie@lgnsw.org.au; Lucy Saunders; Robert Seals 

Subject: C2013/6333 & AM2018/4576 - Applications by the Independent Education Union of 

Australia 

 
Dear Associate, 
  
Re.: C2013/6333 & AM2018/4576 - Applications by the Independent Education Union of 
Australia 
  
This morning the Full Bench asked whether the Association of Independent Schools (AIS) had been 
served a copy of the Union’s application to vary the Educational Services (Teachers) Award 
2010 dated 17 August 2018. 
  
Based on his instructions, Mr Taylor indicated that the AIS had been served. Due to a 
misunderstanding those instructions were in fact not correct. The only parties that have been served 
to date are the ACA/ABL, AFEI, CCER and the Commonwealth. The IEU is taking immediate steps to 
notify the various state-based organisations representing independent schools as well as the 
Victorian, Northern Territory and ACT Governments. 
  
The Union apologises for the error. 
  
Regards, 
  
Michael Wright 
 
Dr Michael Wright | Senior Industrial Officer 
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